

Oifig Cheannasaí na nEastát Sir Patrick Duns, Sráid na Canálach Móire Íochtarach BÁC 2 Teil: 057-9359964

> Office of Head of Estates Sir Patrick Duns, Lower Grand Canal St., Dublin 2 Tel: 057-9359964

Mr. Fergus 'O Dowd TD, Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

2nd October 2019

PQ 37800/19 * To ask the Minister for Health if final sign off of the east Meath primary care centre has taken place; the details of the plans that were agreed on the meeting scheduled for 10 September 2019; if the east Meath primary care centre has his support; if the project will progress to construction phase; if so, if there is an expected date; and if he will make a statement on the matter. - Fergus O'Dowd

Dear Deputy O'Dowd,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Questions which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

The HSE are actively working towards delivering a Primary Care Centre (PCC) in Bettystown. HSE Estates are not aware of the specific meeting referred to but have met with service personnel in the local area to discuss Primary Care across CHO8.

Engagement with all service users is now complete and design layouts have been formally signed off on. Approval to proceed has also been received from the HSE Property Review Group (PRG). HSE Estates has requested a project programme from the Developer indicating key milestone dates and currently await same.

Yours sincerely,

Jim Curran Head of Estates

